Dallas Center-Grimes Community School District Board of Directors Meeting Monday, April 25. 2022 7:00 PM Administration Center - Board Room Grimes, Iowa 50111

Present: Directors Ryan Carpenter, Monica Malmberg, Kathie Hicok, Ronnie Wiedman, Mark Wills,

Brandon McNace, and Marco Bejarno, Business Manager Michelle Wearmouth, Director of

Communications Anne Wemhoff, Associate Superintendent Jill Van Woerkom and Superintendent

Scott Grimes were present.

Absent: None

Receive Visitors and Read Miscellaneous Communications

President Hicok called the regular meeting to order at 7:00 p.m. Roll call was taken by the secretary and a quorum was acknowledged.

Approval of Agenda

Director Wills motioned, seconded by Director Bejarno to approve the agenda as presented.

Vote:	Kathie Hicok	yes
	Marco Bejarno	yes
	Mark Wills	yes
	Ryan Carpenter	yes
	Ronnie Wiedman	yes
	Monica Malmberg	yes
	Brandon McNace	yes

Approve Minutes of Previous Meeting (s)

Director Carpenter motioned, seconded by Director McNace to approve the minutes from the regular board meeting on Monday, March 28, 2022 and Special Meeting on April 4, 2022.

Vote:	Kathie Hicok	yes
	Marco Bejarno	yes
	Mark Wills	yes
	Ryan Carpenter	yes
	Ronnie Wiedman	yes
	Monica Malmberg	yes
	Brandon McNace	ves

Presentation of Bills for Approval

Director Wills motioned, seconded by Director Bejarno to approve the bills as presented.

ote:	Kathie Hicok	yes
	Marco Bejarno	yes
	Mark Wills	yes
	Ryan Carpenter	yes
	Ronnie Wiedman	yes
	Monica Malmberg	yes
	Brandon McNace	ves

Consent Agenda

Director Bejarno motioned, seconded by Director Wiedman to approve the consent agenda consisting of:

- a. Open enrollment
- b. Contract approvals, resignations, and changes

i. Contract approvals

1.	Linda Stanley	Associate
2.	Robert Trivette	Associate
2	T T.	0, 1, 0

Jeanette Friesen
 Carson Fascian
 Student Services Admin. Assist.
 Seasonal Lawn Mower Part-time

5. Eff. 2022-23

a.	Dianna Slight	6th Grade - MS
b.	Sara Cockrum	6th Grade - MS
c.	Julie Pitman	SPED Teacher - SP
d.	Cara Lichty	SPED Teacher - SP
e.	Lucy Peterson	Science Teacher - HS
f.	Austin Roy	Science Teacher - HS
g.	Danielle Winter	EL Teacher - SP/Elem
h.	Heather Roberts	Librarian - HE/DCE
i.	Chris Adams	SPED - HS

ii. Resignations

1.	Clint Knoll	MS Head Wrestling
2.	Jeff Cain	JV Wrestling
3.	Alex Ritter	Custodian

4. Eff. 2022-23

a.	Michelle Henry	Associate
b.	Angela Wambold	3rd Grade Heritage
c.	Kent Robinson	Media Associate
d.	Josie McClure	Associate
e.	Nancy Baker-Curtis	Associate
f.	Erin Bachman	Associate

iii. Changes (eff 22-23 school year)

1.	Travis Mateer	from 5th - MS to 4th - NR
2.	Sara Smothers	from 6/7 ESA/SS - Ms to 7/8 Eng/LA - OV
3.	Tara McCaffery	from 1 FTE to .5 FTE Interventionist - SP
4	Carson Fascian	Mower - District wide - \$14

Science HS

- c. Student Teaching and Practicum Agreement with Wartburg College
- d. Student Teaching and Practicum Agreement with Buena Vista University
- e. Agreement with KCL \$19,500 for design services of 6 ERVs

g. Jake Gibson

- f. Stage Projector Rental Agreement \$2,437
- g. Timberline Service Agreement Amendment
- h. Garratt Callahan Agreement for water treatment 3 years
- i. Infomax Service Agreement for copier maintenance. \$1953.56/mo
- j. Inter-agency Agreement between DC-G and Des Moines Public CSD 1 student In

Vote:	Kathie Hicok	yes
	Marco Bejarno	yes
	Mark Wills	yes
	Ryan Carpenter	yes
	Ronnie Wiedman	yes
	Monica Malmberg	yes
	Brandon McNace	yes

Building Level Reports

Oak View Principal Lori Phillips addressed the board discussing three new courses at Oak View this year. Computer Science, Seminar, and Agriculture are the three new courses offered. Instructor Bret Nyquist addressed the board reviewing the Computer Science curriculum and reviewed a lesson on coding for applications. Instructor Emilie Prince addressed the board to review the Agriculture course covering agriculture basics as well as leadership, FFA, and sustainability. Principal Phillips reviewed Seminar course topics such as social/emotional learning, self-discovery, and career review as well as creating a four-year plan. She reviewed interest inventories that students perform to help them plan as well as reviewing the high school courses to help them achieve their plan. She also discussed using 21st Century skills covered in this class as well as during advisory time.

Operations Director Paul Nutting reviewed the process of gathering information to determine the summer work and projects within the District. This process begins with the room condition survey, reviewing the raw data and categorizing, cost estimates are then prepared and reviewed with funding sources, and projects are prioritized. He discussed current challenges such as material availability, contractor scheduling and time constraints, and staffing shortages. He reviewed major projects in the future such as roofing at the middle school, additional hard surface playground at the middle school, and resurfacing driveway at South Prairie. He reviewed his staff and positions to be filled.

Associate Superintendent

Associate Superintendent Jill Van Woerkom reviewed professional development held March 30, April 13, and April 25, 2022 and the various trainings held. She discussed the Conditions for Learning (CFL) Survey required by the state and used in the Iowa School Performance Profile. This survey is administered to all 3rd through 12th grade students and parents this month. Mrs. Van Woerkom discussed the ISASP testing that has been occurring and notes that April 29, 2022 will be the final day of ISASP testing. Mrs. Van Woerkom also discussed 6th-12th math curriculum resources and materials and discussed the upcoming 6-12 adoption process. Finally, Associate Superintendent Van Woerkom reviewed the Edmentum online program and noted that we will continue offering a limited number of seats in the upcoming years for students with extenuating circumstances.

Superintendent Report

Superintendent Grimes discussed building permits filed within the district noting 13 new permits for the month of March. Superintendent Grimes reviewed staffing changes, and items on exit interviews. He reviewed district assessment tools. He discussed use of these tools to survey current staff to improve retention. Superintendent Grimes discussed enrollment projections for 22-23 and open enrollment for the upcoming year.

Business Manager

Business Manager Michelle Wearmouth reviewed the revenue and expenditure summary report and the Public Budget Comparison report for the month ending March 2022. She also reviewed proposed school fees for 2022-2023.

OLD BUSINESS

Second Reading of Board Policies listed below.

- 501.7 (604.8) International Students renumbered/updated
- 501.7R (604.8R) International Students renumbered
- 502.1 (503.1) Student Code Discipline Policy renumbered
- 502.4 (502.7) Tobacco Drinking Drugs renumbered/updated legal
- 502.5 (502.8) Search and Seizure renumbered
- 502.5R (502.8R) Search and Seizure renumbered
- 502.5E1 (502.8E1) Search and Seizure Checklist renumbered
- 502.7 (502.2) Vandalism renumbered/updated legal

- 502.9A Transfer Eligibility rescind
- 502.11 (503.5) Corporal Punishment, Mechanical Restraint and Prone Restraint renumbered
- 502.13 (502.6) Weapons renumbered/updated
- 502.13R (502.6R1) Weapons renumbered/updated
- 502.14 Use and/or Possession of Electronic Communication Devices rescind
- 502.14R- Use and/or Possession of Electronic Communication Devices rescind

Director Carpenter motioned, seconded by Director Wills to approve Second Reading of listed policies as presented.

Vote:	Kathie Hicok	yes
	Marco Bejarno	yes
	Mark Wills	yes
	Ryan Carpenter	yes
	Ronnie Wiedman	yes
	Monica Malmberg	yes
	Brandon McNace	yes

NEW BUSINESS

Cooperative Sharing Agreement w/Johnston CSD

Director Bejarno motioned, seconded by Director Wiedman to approve the Cooperative Sharing Agreement w/Johnston CSD - Boys and Girls for Swimming and Bowling.

Vote:	Kathie Hicok	yes
	Marco Bejarno	yes
	Mark Wills	yes
	Ryan Carpenter	yes
	Ronnie Wiedman	yes
	Monica Malmberg	yes
	Brandon McNace	ves

Agreement with Edmentum

Director Carpenter motioned, seconded by Director Wills to approve the Renewal Agreement with Edmentum for 2022-23 and 2023-24.

Vote:	Kathie Hicok	yes
	Marco Bejarno	yes
	Mark Wills	yes
	Ryan Carpenter	yes
	Ronnie Wiedman	yes
	Monica Malmberg	yes
	Brandon McNace	ves

Graduation list and signing of diplomas

Director Malmberg motioned, seconded by Director Wills to approve the graduation list and signing of the diplomas for the Class of 2022.

Vote:	Kathie Hicok	yes
	Marco Bejarno	yes
	Mark Wills	yes
	Ryan Carpenter	yes
	Ronnie Wiedman	yes
	Monica Malmberg	yes
	Brandon McNace	yes

First Reading of Board Policies listed below.

- 502.3 (503.2) Student Expulsion renumbered/updated
- 503.3 Fines Fees Charges New to DCG
- 503.4 (504.7) Student Social events renumbered
- 503.5 (711.3) Transportation (Activities) renumbered/updated
- 503.5R (711.3R1) Transportation (Activities) renumbered
- 503.75 (508.3) Student Policies for Special Trips renumbered
- 503.8 Student Honors and Awards rescind
- 503.9 (504.6) Student Activity Program renumbered
- 503.9R (504.6R) Student Activity Program rescind
- 503.10 (503.4) Good Conduct Code renumbered/updated
- 503.10R (503.4R1) Good Conduct Rule renumbered/updated
- 503.11 (504.5) Student Fund Raising renumbered/updated
- 503.11R (504.5R) Student Fund Raising renumbered/updated
- 503.12 Class Parties rescind
- 705.1 Purchasing Bidding Procurement updated

Director Carpenter motioned, seconded by Director Wiedman to approve First Reading of listed policies as presented.

Vote:	Kathie Hicok	yes
	Marco Bejarno	yes
	Mark Wills	yes
	Ryan Carpenter	yes
	Ronnie Wiedman	yes
	Monica Malmberg	yes
	Brandon McNace	ves

Daycare Agreements for the Summer of 2022

We will have daycare in the listed locations:

- North Ridge Elementary Cindy Armstrong
- Heritage Elementary Jill Bejarno
- South Prairie Elementary Jacob Moen

Director Carpenter motioned, seconded by Director Wills to approve Daycare Agreements for the Summer of 2022 presented.

Vote:	Kathie Hicok	yes
	Marco Bejarno	abstain
	Mark Wills	yes
	Ryan Carpenter	yes
	Ronnie Wiedman	yes
	Monica Malmberg	yes
	Brandon McNace	yes

School fees and nutrition prices for the 22-23 school year

i.

Director Bejarno motioned, seconded by Director Wiedman to approve school fees as follows:

Grades PK-6	2021-22	2022-23	Change
Book Rental	\$65	\$65	\$0.00
Opt. K Book Rental	\$65	\$65	\$0.00
Preschool Program Per Month	\$175	\$200	\$25.00
Daily Lunch	\$2.95	\$3.15	\$0.20
Daily Breakfast	\$1.85	\$2.00	\$0.15
Grades 7-8			
Book Rental	\$75	\$75	\$0.00
Band Rental Percussion	\$75	\$75	\$0.00
Band Rental (Others)	\$115	\$115	\$0.00
Show Choir 7-8		\$25	\$0.00
Daily Lunch	\$2.95	\$3.25	\$0.30
Daily Breakfast	\$1.85	\$2.00	\$0.15
Grades 9-12			
Book Rental	n/a	n/a	n/a
Technology Fee 8th-12th	n/a	n/a	n/a
Book/Software Rental (Merge)	\$95	\$95	\$0.00
Towel Fee 9-12 Grades	\$10	\$10	\$0.00
Parking Sticker	\$5	\$5	\$0.00
Band Rental Percussion	\$75	\$75	\$0.00
Band Rental (Others)	\$115	\$115	\$0.00
Gloves and Shoes/Band	\$15	\$15	\$0.00
Cleaning Fee/Band 9-12 Gr.	\$25	\$25	\$0.00
Mixed Choir Robe Cleaning Fee 9-12 Gr.	\$25	\$25	\$0.00
JV Show Choir		\$125	\$0.00
Varsity Show Choir		\$175	\$0.00
Drivers Education	\$345	\$335	-\$10.00
Drivers Ed - Out of district	TBD	TBD	\$0.00
Daily Lunch	\$3.10	\$3.25	\$0.15
Daily Breakfast	\$1.85	\$2.00	\$0.15
Please note that all of the above fees can be fully or	r partially	waived.	
All Adult Lunches	\$3.85	\$4.05	\$0.20
Activity Fees			
Adult Gate Admission	\$5	\$5	
Student Yearly Pass	\$55	\$60	\$5.00
Adult Yearly Pass	\$100	\$110	\$10.00
Family Yearly Pass	\$230	\$240	\$10.00
Adult District Football	\$5	\$5	\$0.00
Student District Football	\$5	\$5	\$0.00

Vote: Kathie Hicok yes
Marco Bejarno yes
Mark Wills yes
Ryan Carpenter yes
Ronnie Wiedman yes
Monica Malmberg yes
Brandon McNace yes

Denial of 2021-2022 Open Enrollment OUT application for MC due to the application being filed late with no good cause

Director Bejarno motioned, seconded by Director Wills to deny the 2021-2022 Open Enrollment OUT application for MC due to the applications being filed late with no good cause.

Vote:	Kathie Hicok	yes
	Marco Bejarno	yes
	Mark Wills	yes
	Ryan Carpenter	yes
	Ronnie Wiedman	yes
	Monica Malmberg	yes
	Brandon McNace	yes

Financial Statements

Director Wills motioned, seconded by Director Carpenter to approve the financial statements as presented for March 2022.

Vote:	Kathie Hicok	yes
	Marco Bejarno	yes
	Mark Wills	yes
	Ryan Carpenter	yes
	Ronnie Wiedman	yes
	Monica Malmberg	yes
	Brandon McNace	yes

Certificate of Substantial Completion for General Contract Work including Electrical and Mechanical for Oak View

Director Bejarno motioned, seconded by Director Wills to approve the Certificate of Substantial Completion for General Contract Work including Electrical and Mechanical for Oak View.

Vote:	Kathie Hicok	yes
	Marco Bejarno	yes
	Mark Wills	yes
	Ryan Carpenter	yes
	Ronnie Wiedman	yes
	Monica Malmberg	yes
	Brandon McNace	yes

Board Commendations

Director Carpenter motioned, seconded by Director McNace to approve the commendations as presented.

- 1.I want to say THANK YOU to Katie Johnston for being such an integral part of DCG Middle School. She works hard every day and is a huge blessing to all of us. Katie has such a positive outlook on all situations and helps us see the positive, too! I am grateful for her leadership, her willingness to collaborate, and her support as an Instructional Coach! Katie learns about her co-workers and finds ways to sneak in encouragement often. For me, it's a sticky note reminding me I can do it or that the work I am doing is appreciated! Thank you, Katie, for making DCG Middle School a place I look forward to coming every day! I am grateful for you! Joy Augustine
- 2. Thank you, Todd Lewis, for your flexibility during concert season. Thank you for giving up your classroom space for concert set-up, rehearsals, and performances. You are such an amazing coworker and I am thankful I get to work with you! Your heart for kids is amazing and something I am glad to witness! Joy Augustine
- 3. Thank you to the incredible Taher Staff at DCG Middle School! I get to see them hard at work every day serving our students and I am grateful they are in our building! Thank

- you to all of the workers who help students eat well each day and for also coming alongside them to hold them accountable. I am so glad we get to partner with you to serve our students and staff! Joy Augustine
- 4.I want to say Thank You to Megann Schultz! Megann has gone above and beyond every day to support the needs of our students at DCG Middle School. Just today, I witnessed her supporting a student in overcoming fear, walking alongside a student who was struggling with anxiety, holding students accountable for their behavior, and finding a way to smile through all of it! And those were just the moments I was able to witness. There are countless other moments each day! Megann, We are blessed to have you (and your beautiful pups) in our building and on our team! Thank you for caring so deeply for all of us! Joy Augustine
- 5. Patty Morris: You are always there to support.....no matter what the situation is in our room. Thank you for all you do! Jenny Rants
- 6. Abbi Wych: Thanks for always being there to help out. I look back and you are there standing by the door, helping students, or asking if I need anything. You are so appreciated! Jenny Rants
- 7. Anna Ewald: I would like to thank you for just knowing what needs to happen and when it needs to be done. You anticipate our needs and you are always willing to jump in. Your kindness towards all of my students is so greatly appreciated. Jenny Rants
- 8.I would like to thank Travis Donahue for his leadership with our ISASP testing. Travis led our entire team by coordinating all the logistics to run a series of effective ISASP assessments. His organization and his work ethic are simply incredible. We are indebted to Travis for all he does for our great school! Scott Blum
- 9. Thank you to Desiree Lozada for being our National Honor Society advisor. She puts in a ton of hours with this crew, and just a few weeks ago we were able to celebrate the newest inductees into our National Honor Society! Thank you Desiree for all you do for us! - Scott Blum
- 10. Thank you Jonny Getting for being our Key Club advisor. We appreciate the efforts you and our kids put in every day to have such a positive impact on our school. The students vs staff basketball fundraiser was a blast and was for such a great cause. Thanks for all you do for us! Scott Blum
- 11. Thank you to Desiree Lozada for being our Prom advisor. This is a massive undertaking to coordinate and host such a memorable event for our kids. Planning starts right after the last prom event, and we are so lucky to have Desiree's leadership as prom is always one of the highlights of the school year and we could not do it without her! Desiree is something special! Scott Blum
- 12. Thank you to Jolie Morgan really just for being Jolie. She is constantly putting the needs of others before herself, and all of us are accustomed to the passion and energy she brings to DCG every day. She is an incredible servant leader and a massive part of our success as a high school. Scott Blum
- 13. Thank you to Betsy Grove, Brenda Smith and Shauna Pertzsch for all they do for our school. Their positive attitude, work ethic, smiles, and hearts for others are infectious. Amazing people who are the heartbeat of our school. Scott Blum
- 14. Thank you to Jami Boege who diligently worked late to ensure that all contracts were distributed electronically to staff for the upcoming school year. She has modernized our onboarding process, and she is so appreciated! Michelle Wearmouth
- 15. We have an amazing group of associates at Heritage Elementary! They willingly engage in learning to better support students, they are dedicated, and they live the word TEAM each and every day. Thank you Hannah Barnett, Lorrie Grandgenett, Michelle Henry, Hannah Klatt, Julie Koch, Megan Mack, Britney Pettyjohn, Rebekah Schlenker and Laura VerHuel. You all model "Growing together to be our BEST" by your actions! Diann Williamson

- 16. Thank you for continuing to grow as PLC Leaders: Gena Pierce, Heather Caron, Ann Kurth, Kelly James, Angela Wambold and Kari Kinnick! I appreciate how you engage in on-going learning to build your skills. Diann Williamson
- 17. Thank you to Michael Krause for always going above and beyond in every situation. He always steps up when an extra hand is needed. April Heitland
- 18. Thank you to Kelcie Stratton for her leadership and presentation that she shared with our staff on restorative conversations. She made an incredible impact. April Heitland
- 19. Thank you to Brandee Bertrand for her willingness to switch assignments and work with so many different students. She is a team player! April Heitland
- 20. Thank you to Adam Jones for his continued support with student behaviors and Tier 2 interventions and supports for our students. April Heitland
- 21. Thank you to Rochelle Biegger for her leadership with the 3rd grade team and our BLT. Her focus on learning and making data driven decisions for our students is inspiring. April Heitland
- 22. Thank you to Amy Lovig for always going above and beyond for all of the students at North Ridge. She is calm, caring, and dependable! April Heitland
- 23. Thank you to Sam Stumberg for supporting the needs of all of the students in his room. He works hard to meet all of their needs and goes above and beyond so they can succeed. April Heitland
- 24. Thank you to Jayna Gossling for her intentional and thoughtful planning for her students and for supporting those that need more than Tier 1 instruction in all areas. She cares deeply for all of her students. April Heitland
- 25. Mindy Greiman has continued to be an amazing leader for her team. When looking at the PLC agendas, it is clear to see that her team definitely follows the PLC process and is ingrained in their normal routines. Patty Morris
- 26. Kathy Morrow has been such an asset to us this year. I am so very thankful she agreed to help us out when we needed a half time reading teacher. She has great relationships with the students she works with which is obvious every time I enter her classroom. She definitely has helped to support these struggling readers. Patty Morris
- 27. I have had the opportunity to observe Molly Wolff in her classroom recently and continue to be impressed with the level of engagement from every one of her students. It is quite obvious she has great routines in place and her students respect her. She is able to be playful with them, yet they know when they need to be serious and do their work. She creates opportunities for a fun classroom culture to support their learning. Patty Morris
- 28. Maddie Stites has come to us as a brand new associate and she has quickly learned how to work with several different students to meet their needs. She has been able to support students of varying needs and figure out how to best help them. She has really become a valuable part of our team at South Prairie. Patty Morris
- 29. Joan Werner continues to give of herself each and every day with her student and his needs. I am always so impressed at how far he has come this year and just what she has been able to help him do. He has very specific physical goals that she is able to work with him on each day. I see her pushing him each day and his growth shows. She is such a dependable associate and enjoys every student she works with. She is also such an amazing support for the classroom teacher. She is someone who is truly able to bridge the gap and looks at abilities not disabilities. Patty Morris
- 30. I would like to celebrate Amanda Patras. She has done a great job supporting our preschool students who have many needs. She is very patient and thoughtful in how she supports her students. We appreciate her collaboration with our Preschool Team! Thanks, Amanda!! --- Deb Cale

- A BIG shout to our Preschool Associates! They are all so very supportive and kind to our young learners! They always have a smile and come with a positive attitude each and every day. I appreciate each of you (Kiley Dunn, Nicki Acton, Carie Burgher, Amy Dutchuk, Deb Nichols, Serena Peters, Janet Rice, Migdalia Rodriguez, Sulley Blessman, Jennifer Derby, Liz Hendricks, Flora Khosravi, Sara Little, Amy Christensen, Valarie Rich, Elaina Bayse, Bambi Schlenker, Brittany Fetrow, Tara Johansen, Trinity Godfrey, LeAnn Campbell, Amanda Patras) Thank you!! Deb Cale
- A shout out to our Kindergarten teachers, Jill Bejarno and Lauri Hart. They have done a great job in teaching our young learners how to interact socially, as well as all the academic skills they need. This is the first year we have had 100% of our Kindergartners proficient on FAST in the Fall AND in the Winter. We are looking forward to seeing our results in the Spring. Great job, Jill and Lauri. We appreciate all you do for our little learners!! Deb Cale
- 33. A big thanks to Madison Summers for long term subbing for Nicole Landwehr. You have done a great job. We appreciate you!! Deb Cale
- 34. A big thanks to Cindy Newton for subbing with us to support our special education department. We appreciate all the great work you have done with our students. You are amazing!! Deb Cale
- 35. A big thanks to Michelle Johnson for supporting our special education department in so many ways. We appreciate you supporting our students, but also our teachers with problem solving ideas on some tough issues. Thank you for all your support and hard work!! Deb Cale
- 36. To Natalie Vetger, Casey Bisher, Jacob Lachacz, Clint Knoll, Eric White, Caitlin Sulentic, Eric Hanson, Mike Kloster, Rich Kloster, Adam Juhl, Cody Charles, Dan James, Jalen Raymond, Jenna Knudtson, Joanna Poole, and Laura Scott A big thank you to you for all the time, energy and effort you have given this year to the math resource and materials selection process. The collaboration with content and grade level teams and with me has been so appreciated. I enjoyed each and every time we met during this school year as we worked through the selection process! Thank you for your attention to detail as we identified and prioritized needs, willingness to compromise, open and candid conversations, and the deep consideration you gave to each group of resources that were being considered. Jill Van Woerkom
- 37. It is hiring season! I want to thank Jami Boege for the organization and collaboration in working through the many contract requests that come our way. I appreciate your partnership as we work to ensure we have all the needed documents and information for each certified staff member we add! Jill Van Woerkom
- 38. To Heidi Washington, Aslynn Maudlin, Angela Wambold, Lacey Sedrel, Sheri Fuller, Bret Nyquist, Cheryl Voelker, and Ashley Perrizo. This is the year districts are submitting their computer science implementation plans to the state. Members of this team have participated in trainings, received professional development, problem solved, implemented computer science classes this school year and advocated for staff and students. Thank you for your passion related to increasing computer science opportunities for our students, willingness to learn from each other and your contributions to the district plan for future computer science implementation! Jill Van Woerkom

Vote:	Kathie Hicok	yes
	Marco Bejarno	yes
	Mark Wills	yes
	Ryan Carpenter	yes
	Ronnie Wiedman	yes
	Monica Malmberg	yes
	Brandon McNace	yes

Written and oral communications - Next regular board meeting, Monday, May 23, 2022

ADJOURNMENT

Director Bejarno motioned, seconded by Director Wills to adjourn. Time: 8:49 p.m.

Vote:	Kathie Hicok	yes
	Marco Bejarno	yes
	Mark Wills	yes
	Ryan Carpenter	yes
	Ronnie Wiedman	yes
	Monica Malmberg	yes
	Brandon McNace	yes

Respectfully submitted,

Michelle R. Wearmouth Secretary to the Board

Approved in the meeting of: May 23, 2022

Wadin II'aala Daaad Daai'daaa

Kathie Hicok, Board President